
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Dear Sir/Madam 
 

Development Management 
Regeneration and Planning 
London Borough of Camden 
Town Hall 
Judd Street 
London 
WC1H 9JE 

Phone: 020 7974 4444 
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Application ref: 2025/0009/P 
Contact: Sofie Fieldsend 
Tel: 020 7974 4607 
Email: Sofie.Fieldsend@camden.gov.uk 
Date: 9 January 2025 
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DECISION 
 
Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended) 
 
Request for Observations to Adjoining Borough - No objection 
 
Address:  
103-107 North Hill 
Hornsey 
London N6 4DP 
 
Proposal: 
Demolition of existing buildings and redevelopment to provide a new care home and 
rehabilitation clinic (Class C2 - Residential Institution) fronting View Road and including up 
to 50 beds, hydro pool, salon, foyer/central hub, gym/physio room, lounge and dining 
rooms and consulting rooms, together with a new residential building (Class C3 - Dwelling 
Houses) fronting North Hill providing 9 flats (5 x1 bed, 3 x 2 bed and 1 x 3 bed), car and 
cycle parking, refuse/recycling storage, mechanical and electrical plant, hard and soft 
landscaping, perimeter treatment and associated works.  
Drawing Nos: See Haringey Council planning application ref. HGY/2024/3240 
 
The Council, as a neighbouring planning authority, has considered your request for 
observations on the application referred to above and hereby raises no objection. 
 
  
Informative(s): 
 

1  Reason for no objection: 
The site is a significant distance from the London Borough of Camden. It is not 
considered to impact on its townscape and heritage assets, amenity of 
Camden residents, biodiversity, transport or air quality conditions in Camden. 
No objection is raised to the proposals as far as they relate to LB Camden. The 

mailto:planning@camden.gov.uk
http://www.camden.gov.uk/planning


2 

 

application should be determined under Haringey's planning policies. 
 

 
In dealing with the application, the Council has sought to work with the applicant in a 
positive and proactive way in accordance with the National Planning Policy Framework. 
The council publishes its adopted policies online, along with detailed Camden Planning 
Guidance. It also provides advice on the website for submitting applications and offers a 
pre-application advice service. 
 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
Daniel Pope 
Chief Planning Officer 


